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    During the week of July 23-
27, I, along with our Legislative 
Director Mike McCoy, attended 
a number of meetings in 
Washington, D.C. There was a 
face-to-face meeting with the 
Medicare, Medicaid and Health 
Reform Policy Committee 
(MMPC). The purpose was 
to review and provide more 
detailed discussions of 2012 
MMPC action plan priorities and 
assignments. The outcomes of 
this meeting was 1) continued 
work on the Affordable Care 
Act and the Indian Health Care 
Improvement Act health policy 
issues, regulation review and 

development of draft positions 
with the greatest opportunities 
and highest priority for the Indian 
health system; and 2) reviewed 
strategies and process for advanc-
ing issues, identified tasks and 
timeframes and prepared for 
the Tribal Technical Advisory 
Group to meet with Centers for 
Medicare and Medicaid Services 
top administration. 
    I attended and participated in 
the Health and Human Services 
Tribal Consultation on the 
Federally Facilitated Exchange. 
(These “exchanges” are new 
health insurance markets speci-
fied in Affordable Care Act.) 
At this time, tribal leaders gave 
input to the top administrators 
of the Centers for Medicare and 
Medicaid Services.
    Consultation with tribes on the 
development of exchanges con-
tinues to be inconsistent across 
the country. In a few states, tribes 
have been brought on as mean-
ingful participants in the devel-
opment of exchanges. However, 
in many more states, including 
Michigan, tribes do not have a 
seat at the table and are not being 
consulted with. 
    Congress intended for health 
reform to be used as an addi-
tional means to help meet the 

United States’ trust responsibil-
ity to provide health care to 
American Indians and Alaska 
Natives. If tribes are not allowed 
to meaningfully participate in the 
development of these programs at 
the state level, it is unlikely that 
tribes and their members will be 
able to reap the benefits they are 
designed to provide. 
    As chair of the National Indian 
Health Board, I was invited and 
attended the tribal leaders meet-
ing with the Senate Democratic 
Steering and Outreach 
Committee. The meeting was 
chaired by Sen. Harry Reid 
with Senators Akaka, Bequick, 
Coons, Tester, Udall, Blumenthal, 
Murray, Stabenaw, Krobochaw 
and Merkley. They were inter-
ested in getting input from vari-
ous tribal leaders in the areas of 
education, the environment and 
economic development. Some 
of the topics brought up were: 
renewable and clean energy, 
tribal tax parity, Native American 
Global Trade Center-increased 
support for investments-domestic 
and foreign; and protection and 
preservation of the Great Lakes. 
    We also met with Senator 
Debbie Stabenow. Topics of dis-
cussion were the Special Diabetes 
Program for Indians, the Farm 

Bill and request for recurring base 
funding for the Chippewa Ottawa 
Resource Authority to support 
tribal natural resource manage-
ment. Senator Stabenow has been 
a good friend to Indian Country 
and supports us and will push for 
us in our areas of concern.
    I attended the tribal board 
orientation session and retreat on 
Sugar Island. This was excellent! 
We hadn’t had one in a long time. 
Our various program directors 
presented the services that they 
provide. I believe our new board 
members were impressed at the 
wide arrange of deliverable ser-
vices that our tribal programs pro-
vide. Our program directors were 
also able to give input on their 
areas of concern. Our planning 
and development department, 
communications, budget and cul-
tural staff were there to observe 
and take notes on how we can 
make improvements within and 
without our tribal organization. 
I am very proud of our staff. We 
have many talented individuals 
who really care about the future 
of our tribe. I feel confident that 
with the use of synergy and great-
ly improved communications, we 
will build a better organization 
that will, in turn, better serve our 
people.

    Our tribal board also had time 
to ourselves to discuss how we 
could better work together to get 
things done on behalf of our tribal 
people and organization. This is 
just a start! We, as a board, have 
much more work to do together. 
At this time, I am very optimis-
tic. I have been waiting for this 
opportunity for many years now. 
Of course, things will not happen 
overnight and I would appreciate 
your patience and understanding.
    It was great to see everyone at 
the various gatherings, especially 
the Sugar Island powwow, which 
happens to be my most favorite! 
A lot of work goes into these 
events and I would like to thank 
all those individuals who worked 
so hard to bring these gatherings 
into fruition. These gatherings 
help bring our people together to 
celebrate our ways of life. 
    This report serves as a snap-
shot of meetings and events that 
I attend as your representative. 
If you would like more detailed 
information or have any questions 
or concerns, please contact me at 
my cell phone, (906) 322-3823, 
or at cabramson@saulttribe.
net or on Facebook under Cathy 
Abramson.       
    Take care and I look forward 
to hearing from you! 

Whew! Talk about hitting the ground running!

Cathy Abramson, Director,
Unit I, Secretary

    The board and its newly elect-
ed members have had to hit the 
ground running as there is much 
to do and even more to learn. I 
sympathize with the new board 
members having to absorb so 
much, so quickly. I remember all 
too well the information overload 
and the expectation to make deci-
sions while still trying to absorb 
all that is “the tribe.” We are so 
much more than just casinos. We 
run an entire government as well 
as services, which are usually run 
by entities outside the confines of 
government on top of the casino 
and other enterprises. There is so 
much to learn and so little time 
to do so before having to “act.” 
This newly elected group has 
done an awesome job and I am 
hopeful about the prospects of a 
forward moving board that acts 
in the best interest of the tribe 
and its members. 
	 TEAM BUILDING
    The board began the month 
with a three-day orientation on 
Sugar Island. We were privi-
leged to receive a presentation 
as well as a question and answer 
period from each of our service 
directors. This gave us a unique 
look into not only what services 
we provide to members, but 

also where we stand with that 
division financially, program-
matically and strategically. It was 
quite productive and I believe 
it gives us a great foundation 
on which to build. Having said 
that, I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank the direc-
tors and support staff of Housing, 
Health, Anishinaabek Child and 
Family Services, Recreation, 
Education, Natural Resources, 
Environmental, Cultural, Elder 
Services, Tribal Court, Law 
Enforcement, Enrollment, 
Planning and Development, 
Budgets, Communications, 
Efficiencies, USDA Food 
Distribution, Gaming 
Commission, Legal, Legislative, 
Prosecution, Treaty Rights and 
the JKL Charter School for all 
their work and input. 
    Time was also spent looking 
at the organization with a critical 
eye. We discussed reorganiza-
tion of administration, strategic 
planning and what role the 
board members have in serving 
the members. Having spent this 
time working together in such 
an informal setting has allowed 
board members to come together 
outside our roles as professionals 
and fostered getting to know one 
another on a more personal basis 
outside the boardroom. From my 
perspective, it was productive 
and long overdue. 
	 REDUCTION IN BOARD 
PAY
    Recently there was mention 
of a resolution to set the board’s 
pay respective of 75 percent 
participation in different areas of 
commitment (i.e. national/state 
conferences, financial review 
meetings, committee assignments 
and the like). While I support the 
reduction of board pay, I don’t 
support this resolution because 

it really doesn’t accomplish that 
goal. It still provides for the same 
rate of pay with only a 75 per-
cent attendance record and it is 
discriminatory toward representa-
tives of the units outside of Unit 
I. It also diminishes the value 
of the other important work that 
many do on behalf of the mem-
bership. (More about that later.)
    I have never said that board 
members don’t earn their wage. 
In fact, there are many capacities 
of being a board member and 
we all bring different tools and 
skills to the table to earn what we 
are paid. My stance has always 
been, we made cuts in the tribe 
that affected over 150 families 
with the loss of employment, and 
affected even more with a cut in 
services. The board did this with 
no sacrifice of their own. That is 
what I disagree with and exactly 
why I feel a reduction is warrant-
ed. Not because it isn’t earned, 
but, moreover, because we too 
should “feel the pain.” My phi-
losophy is this: You don’t feed 
your kids hot dogs and beans 
while you sit down to a dinner of 
steak and potatoes.
    My suggestion would be to 
see a 20 percent reduction in 
the entire board’s pay until such 
time as services cut in 2008 are 
restored. To date, I have stuck 
with my promise to donate 25 
percent of my wages until the 
pay reduction is passed. I do this 
to funnel the money to members 
outside the confines of the tribal 
coffers and to aid those who fall 
short of qualifying for services 
but are none the less in need for 
various reasons. There have been, 
and may be, other board mem-
bers who have taken a voluntary 
cut in pay. However, I support a 
formal resolution to reduce board 
pay by 20 percent and to further 

allocate those realized savings to 
the Elder and Scholarship Funds. 
	 RESPONSIBILITIES OF A 
BOARD MEMBER
    From that same resolution 
mentioned above, one would 
gather that the responsibilities 
of a board member are to attend 
meetings and conferences. I 
couldn’t disagree more. I thor-
oughly believe with every fiber 
of my being, that my job as a 
board member is to represent 
the voice of the members. To 
be an advocate for you, to fight 
for your right to be heard and 
served and to make sure we are 
on track to preserve our culture 
and financial well being for the 
next seven generations. That is 
my job. I rarely travel for the 
board. Typically, we have a cadre 
of staff and board members who 
do travel to represent the tribe 
in the areas of their expertise. 
This information is brought back 
to the entire board to facilitate 
further action when necessary. I 
suppose I could attend a confer-
ence a week if I so choose. But it 
seems a waste of time and money 
when there is already adequate 
representation in place. There is 
value in attending conferences 
and even more value in repre-
sentation in Washington and at 
the state level. But to say that 
encompassed our entire responsi-
bility as members of the board is 
selling you short. 
    Each one of the members 
on the Sault Tribe Board of 
Directors brings something 
unique to the table. Each of us 
has our strengths and weak-
nesses. Some are better suited 
to testify in Washington on our 
behalf. Some are better suited 
to organizational and financial 
critique. Others excel in meeting 
the needs of our people by being 

a voice for the members. Most 
of us fill our responsibilities by 
doing a little of everything. 
    A good portion of our people 
have felt disenfranchised for 
years. The fact that a board 
member will take the time to 
not only listen, but advocate for 
them is something they appreci-
ate beyond words. I am of the 
mentality that we work for you. 
No one can be everything to 
everyone. We will progress much 
further by identifying what each 
of us does best, dividing up the 
effort required to represent you 
in all areas, and work together as 
a TEAM to accomplish the com-
mon goal! 
	 IN CLOSING
    Thank you for the time and 
effort you have afforded me on 
so many projects and issues. I 
can be reached via email at
dmalloy@saulttribe.net or by cell 
phone at (906) 440-9762.
    Respectfully,
    DJ Malloy

DJ Malloy, Director,
Unit I

Newly elected board doing an awesome job

Moving ?

TRIBAL MEMBERS! 
When you move, let tribal 

enrollment know where 
you are headed! That way 
you won’t miss one issue 

of your tribal paper.

Call (800) 251-6597


